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NERI Items from the UC CalFresh State Office 
The UC CalFresh State Office has begun ordering items requested 
through the survey distributed to UC CalFresh Programs in February 
2016. These items will be sent on a rolling basis. E-mail notifications 
will be sent to the county contact indicated on the survey providing 
the quantity of each item to be expected. Items include:  

* Meat Thermometers & Freezer Thermometers (English & 
Spanish) – from Moljoco 

*  Pedometers – from Positive Promotions 
* “I Tried It” Stickers (English & Spanish) – from Positive 

Promotions 
* My Healthy Plate - Placemat Pads [Eng/Spa] (50 per pad) – 

from UCD Reprographics 
* UC CalFresh Nutrition Corner Bulletin Board Borders – from 

UCD Reprographics 
* UC CalFresh/MyPlate Folders (25/pack) – from UCD 

Reprographics 
 

If you requested these items, the items are on their way. Please 
coordinate with your county staff to track and receive the shipment. 
The State Office will be paying for these items. If an invoice is sent 
to your office, do not pay the invoice and shred it. Please email 
Rolando Pinedo (rgpinedo@ucdavis.edu) if you have any questions 
related to the items being sent to your program.  

 
7/29/16 UC CalFresh Q3 Reporting Tools Workbooks Due 
UC CalFresh Reporting Tools Workbooks for Q3 have been returned 
to the UC CalFresh Advisors and Program Supervisors. There were 
several data calculations updated in the workbooks; therefore, it is 
imperative that you use the workbook being returned to you for Q3 
entry. Your Q3 workbooks are due to the State Office on July 29th. 
Please email Jennifer Quigley (jaquigley@ucdavis.edu) if you have 
any questions or need assistance.  
 
Save the Date: 2017 SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agency 
(LIA) Forum 
Please save the date for the 2017 SNAP-Ed Local Implementing 
Agency (LIA) Forum, scheduled for February 22-23, 2017 at the 
DoubleTree Hotel in Sacramento. Additional details regarding the 
2017 SNAP-Ed LIA Forum will be shared as they are developed.  
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UC CalFresh Success Stories 
The State Office will begin sharing successes through this new feature in the Weekly Updates. Successes for FFY 2016 can be shared through the 
online data entry portal: http://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=16525.  

“En lo personal ha sido de mucha ayuda ye que he aplicado algunos 
cambios en la alimentacion de mi familia para que consuman mas 
frutas y verduras y poco a poco dejando las carnes rojas. Muchas 

gracias por esta platica.” 
— 

“Personally, it has been a lot of help now that I have applied a few 
changes in my family’s nutrition so that they eat more fruits and 

vegetables and little by little decreasing red meat. Thanks so much for 
this discussion.” 

τ9ŀǝƴƎ {ƳŀǊǘΣ .ŜƛƴƎ !ŎǝǾŜ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΣ !ƭŀƳŜŘŀ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

“This class was a lot of help. I learned to be careful on how I cook. To 
make sure I am including foods that are healthy, that way I am taking 
care of my family’s health. Changes like these will help me lower the 
risk of illnesses like diabetes and cholesterol. I have also learned to 

organize myself better when it comes to my grocery shopping and to 
serve portion sizes.” 

τtƭŀƴΣ {ƘƻǇΣ {ŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ /ƻƻƪ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΣ YƛƴƎǎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

 
 
 
 

UC CalFresh Trainings 
 7/19/2016 UC CalFresh Town Hall Webinar Recording, PowerPoint Slides & Resources Now Available! 

The webinar recording, PowerPoint slides and resources from the 7/19/2016 UC CalFresh Town Hall Webinar, “Changes to the Nutrition Facts Label” 
are now available on the UC CalFresh website. Please visit: http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings/town-halls to access these resources.  
 

 UC CalFresh Training Calendar—Updated July 6, 2016 
The UC CalFresh Training Calendar has been updated. Please visit: http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings to download the most recent copy. 
 

 
UC CalFresh Templates & Ordering Information 
 UC CalFresh Stencil/Mural Request Form, Cost Estimate Worksheet & How-To-Stencil Guide Now Available! 

The UC CalFresh State Office recently updated its stencil/mural request form to help streamline the request process. A cost estimate worksheet and 
‘How-To’ guide has also been created. Please visit: http://www.uccalfresh.org/administrative/document-templates to access these resources. 
 

 Updated CATCH Ordering Form for UC CalFresh Counties 
The CATCH Ordering Form for UC CalFresh counties has been updated. To view a copy of the updated ordering form, please visit: 
http://www.uccalfresh.org/curriculum.  

UC CalFresh Website Updates 

 
 
 
 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California 
The UC CalFresh State Office would like to see how the Smarter Lunchroom Movement of California has been implemented in 
your county! Please share your success stories and photos with Lindsay Hamasaki via e-mail: lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu.  
 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California aƻƴǘƘƭȅ bǳŘƎŜ 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California Monthly Nudge is a monthly newsletter which provides updates on how the Smarter Lunchrooms 
Movement is moving throughout California and is brought to you by the SLM of CA Collaborative. The newsletter provides updates, upcoming trainings 
and events, and more! If you are interested in signing up to receive the Monthly Nudge, please click here! 

Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California 

UC CalFresh Butte County Cluster Welcomes Socorro Gutierrez, new Community Education Specialist 1! 
Socorro, originally from Morgan Hill, California, holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Nutrition and Food Science, Communications, 
with an emphasis on Child Nutrition. In addition to this, she also has experience as a licensed Pharmacy Technician in Santa Clara 
County. Socorro says, “I became interested in nutrition education and physical activity after working in the medical field, where 
there’s this idea that health care providers have a primary focus to prevent mortality in populations that suffer from obesity and 
chronic disease.” She found that working with the public was very rewarding, and, sensing that she was heading in the right direction, 
decided to further her education in nutrition, intrigued by the concept of healthy food and lifestyle as being the best form of proactive 
healthcare. Socorro states that this position inspires her to convey useful instruction to our target population through pilot tested 
programs, using nutrition related policy, in hopes that it will make significant improvements. She adds, “With the help of my team 
here at UCCE, Butte County, I hope to bring about the impact of delivering research-based, academically approved curricula and 
support, which endorses sustainable healthy habits to our participants.” Some of Socorro’s interests include being outdoors, and 
enjoying life with her husband and 3 children. She also enjoys bike riding, gardening, and reading. Socorro can be reached at: 
scgutierrez@ucdavis.edu. 
 

Welcome New UC CalFresh Staff! 
 

This new feature is to introduce and welcome new staff to UC CalFresh. If you have new staff, please send a short paragraph and 
photo to Lindsay Hamasaki at lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu. 
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UC students in Ψprotected environmentΩ are vulnerable to food insecurity 
Many people are surprised to learn that students enrolled in the state’s premier higher-education system are vulnerable to food insecurity, said Suzanna 
Martinez, a researcher with UC ANR’s Nutrition Policy Institute, on the KPFA radio program Up Front. (Martinez’s segment begins at the 20:23 mark.) 
Martinez was interviewed for the program by host Pat Brooks, who was sitting in for Dennis Bernstein. Martinez said that anecdotal evidence of food 
insecurity on UC campuses was already popping up when UC President Janet Napolitano provided funding to each of the campuses to address the issue. 
The UC president also provided funding to the UC Nutrition Policy Institute to survey students across the system to document and understand food 
insecurity on UC campuses. The report, was based on the responses to a survey by about 9,000 students. Nineteen percent indicated they had “very 
low” food security and an additional 23 percent were characterized as having “low” food security. The greatest impact, Martinez said, was on the Latino 
and black student populations. Most of the students struggling with food insecurity had never experienced such circumstances before going away to 
college. In response to the survey, Napolitano approved $3.3 million in new funding over the next two years to help students regularly access nutritious 
food on campus and off. Brooks asked Martinez what is the new report’s ‘call to action.’ “Our hope is to eliminate food insecurity, and with this report 
we are hoping that others will be dedicated to this and committed to the work as well,” Martinez said. Read full blog article.  

UC CalFresh, UC ANR and UC Davis in the News! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Nutrition and Food Questions Web Page 
Do your participants ask questions about nutrition or needs that you find difficult to respond to? Check the Nutrition and Food Questions web page for a 
response. If your question is not answered there you can submit a new question. You can find the link on the UC CalFresh website under Resources > 
Resources for Educators. Please contact Lyn Brock (rlbrock@ucanr.edu) if you have any questions.  
 
UC Delivers 
This is a friendly reminder that counties should contact Andra Nicoli (amnicoli@ucdavis.edu) at the State Office if you are interested in developing a UC 
Delivers or have recently submitted a UC Delivers without State Office involvement. For those developing a UC Delivers, Andra can assist you in writing/
editing/submitting a UC Delivers story. The State Office is also interested in keeping track of UC Delivers stories that are being submitted directly from 
counties. For those not requiring writing/editing services from the State Office, please share a copy of your submission with Andra. In this way, we can 
track the type of stories UC CalFresh is submitting and advocate for your story!  

UC CalFresh in Action! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

USDA Announces Additional Efforts to Make School Environments Healthier 
The Obama Administration announced four final rules that implement important provisions of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act (HHFKA) building on the 
progress schools across the country have already made in the improved nutritional quality of meals served in schools. As a key component of First Lady 
Michelle Obama’s Let’s Move! initiative to raise a healthier generation, the rules will ensure that children have access to healthy snacks and that 
nutrition standards for the foods marketed and served in schools are consistent. The rules will also promote integrity across the school meals programs. 
“I am thrilled with the progress we continue to make in building healthier learning environments for our kids with science-based nutrition standards for 
all food sold and marketed in schools. As a mom, I know how hard parents work to provide nutritious meals and snacks to their kids, and we want to 
make sure we support those efforts with healthy choices at school,” said First Lady Michelle Obama. “I am inspired by the tremendous work that’s being 
done in schools across the country to provide our kids healthy food to fuel them throughout the day so that they can grow up healthy and fulfill their 
boundless promise.”  
 The Smart Snacks in School final rule aligns with the nutritional quality of snacks sold to children during the school day with the science-based 

improvements made to school lunches and breakfasts over the last five years. These include using practical, science-based nutrition standards that 
ensure children are offered more fruits, vegetables and whole grains. States have the flexibility to allow limited exemptions to school-sponsored 
fundraisers during the school day. The Smart Snacks standards were implemented in the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the interim final 
rule. The final rule makes modest improvements to those standards based on public comments and lessons learned from implementation.  
 

 The Local School Wellness Policy final rule ensures that any food or beverage that is marketed on school campuses during the school day meets the 
Smart Snacks standards. According to a study by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, 70 percent of elementary and middle school students are 
exposed to some kind of food/beverage marketing through school. Many of the foods and beverages that are highly marketed to children contribute 
to poor diet quality, high calorie intake, and excess weight gain. However, the majority of schools do not have policies restricting food and beverage 
marketing to children. This rule makes sure foods offered and marketed to students during the school day have consistent nutrition standards. The 
Local School Wellness Policy final rule also empowers communities to take an active role in the health of their children. It requires schools to engage 
parents, students and community members in the annual development and assessment of local school wellness policies.  
 

 Also posted were the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) final rule and the Administrative Review final rule. Under HHFKA, CEP allows schools and 
local educational agencies with high poverty rates to provide free breakfast and lunch to all students to promote access to healthy food and reduce 
administrative burdens on schools and families. The final rule streamlines administrative processes, making it easier to participate in the meal 
programs. More than 18,000 schools in high poverty areas currently participate in CEP, which is now in its second year of nationwide implementation 
offering nutritious meals at no cost to 8.5 million students. The Administrative Review final rule updates the administrative review process used by 
state agencies to monitor federally-funded school meal programs. It safeguards the integrity of the programs, ensures taxpayer dollars are being 
spent as intended, and increases accountability and transparency by publicly posting how well school food authorities are complying with various 
requirements.  

 

The rules announced are part of implementing the HHFKA where more than 52 million children now have healthier school environments than ever 
before with over 98 percent of schools meeting the healthier meal standards. In addition, research shows that under the updated standards nearly 80 
percent of schools offer two or more vegetables at lunch and consumption has increased by more than 16 percent. This is especially crucial for the 
approximately 15.3 million American children that live in food insecure households, many of whom rely on school meals as a consistent source of 
nutritious food. Read full press release. 
 

Articles & Research 
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Fighting poor nutrition among California seniors—with a food truck 
Many older Californians simply don’t have enough to eat. California is a leading state in which seniors have become among “the hidden poor,” according 
to a 2015 study by the UCLA Center for Health Policy Research. Nearly 1 in 5, or about 772,000, of California’s adults older than 65 cannot afford basic 
needs such as food, housing, transportation and health care, but often do not qualify for public assistance, the study found. “If you’re running out of 
money at the end of the month...the easiest thing is to cut down on food or eat food that is inexpensive or not nutritious,” said Steven Wallace, associate 
director of the UCLA Center for Health Policy Research and co-author of the report. Food insecurity is rising among California’s low-income seniors, 
according to the California Health Interview Survey, also conducted by the UCLA Center for Health Policy Research. In 2009 and 2010, 21 percent of 
Californians age 65 and older whose income was less than 200 percent of the federal poverty level reported being unable to afford enough food 
compared with 27 percent in 2013 and 2014, the survey found. That’s a serious problem because many seniors need medications that must be taken 
with food, and the risk of diabetes increases with age, Wallace said. To improve access to services for a vulnerable population, the Rancho Santa Fe 
Foundation, along with the nonprofit Dreams for Change and Interfaith Community Services, launched the North County Seniors Connections program in 
2014. The foundation bought a food truck for $32,000 and will provide $750,000, through its funds and other donors, over three years for the program. 
Seniors can pay $2 for lunch or eat free with a CalFresh card. Additionally, Interfaith speakers, classes and sometimes music for the group. Dickinson 
Farm of National City donates free produce such as beets, carrots, kale and turnips for seniors to take home. The food truck idea grew out of a study the 
foundation commissioned from the University of San Diego’s Caster Family Center for Nonprofit and Philanthropic Research. The study found that many 
seniors in the region were not using services because of lack of access. Read full article. 
 
Report: School District Wellness Policies: Evaluating Progress and Potential for Improving ChildrenΩs Health Eight Years after the 
Federal Mandate 
This report provides the most comprehensive evaluation to date of the content of written school district wellness policies from school years 2006-2007 
through 2013-2014, the first eight years following the required implementation date for the federal mandate. Using a nationally representative sample 
of school districts, this report, published in June 2016, details the characteristics of these districts as well as the individual components of wellness 
policies and related provisions. To read the full report from Bridging the Gap, please visit: http://www.ihrp.uic.edu/files/District-Monograph-1Jul16-
norw.pdf. 
 
Could fruit and veg boost happiness? 
The reasons experts usually give for eating more fruit and vegetables tend to be about long-term health benefits, but piling on the produce may also 
improve wellbeing in the shorter term, researchers say. Based on national surveys in Australia, the study team linked increases in fruit and vegetable 
servings per day to rising happiness over two years. With the addition of eight portions of fruit and veg daily, the change in wellbeing was about 
equivalent to going from unemployment to a job, researchers report in American Journal of Public Health. “I found the apparent power of fruits and 
vegetables extremely surprising,” said co-author Andrew Oswald, who studies economics and behavioral sciences at the University of Warwick in 
Coventry, UK. He and his colleagues speculate that people might be motivated to eat more plants if they believe there’s a short-term reward, in addition 
to the long-term benefits. To explore the relationship between eating fruits and vegetables and overall wellbeing, the researchers analyzed data on more 
than 12,000 adult survey participants from Australian households. Participants had kept food diaries between 2007 and 2013 and answered survey 
questions about their lives and their mental and emotional health. Within a two year period, the study team found, participants who changed from 
eating almost no fruits and vegetables a day to eight portions a day reported feeling happier and more satisfied than those who didn’t add more 
portions. Those who increased their fruit and vegetable portions from zero per day to eight scored an increase on a complex point scale in “life-
satisfaction” that was the emotional equivalent to finding a new job. While those who didn't increase their fruit and vegetable portions experienced a 
drop in happiness score over the same period that was about equivalent to losing a job. Read full article.  

Articles & Research (continued) 

 
Training Opportunities for SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agencies—Updated July 2016 
On behalf of the California Department of Social Services, California Department of Public Health Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention Branch 
(NEOPB) is pleased to announce several upcoming SNAP-Ed trainings available to appropriate staff from SNAP-Ed state and local implementing agencies 
in California. Please refer to the attached flyer for additional information. A few of the training topics are also highlighted below:  
 Changes to the Nutrition Facts Label—UC CalFresh Town Hall Meeting 
 Local School Wellness Policies Basics: What You Need to Know to Put Your Wellness Policy in Place 
 Recruiting and Engaging Youth 
 SNAP, Crackle, and Learner-Centered Education 

 

For more information on each training, please contact the Training and Development Section at NEOPBTrainingSection@cdph.ca.gov. These trainings are 
also posted on the NEOPB Training and Events Calendar, available online at: http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/NEOPB%20Calendar%
20of%20Events.aspx.  
 
Three Ways USDA Helps Consumers Keep Foods Safe 
Keeping the food on America’s tables safe to eat is a serious challenge and USDA is serious about helping families avoid dangerous bacteria and other 
contaminants that can lead to foodborne illness. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention estimates that one in six Americans are likely to become 
ill from foodborne illness each year, but most of these illnesses are thought to be preventable. That’s why USDA provides a number of tools consumers 
can use in order to prevent or reduce the risk of foodborne illness that would spoil the meal.  

1. Ask Karen—Ask Karen provides expert knowledge on preventing foodborne illness by sharing food handling, storage, and safe preparation of meat, 
poultry, and egg products. Using a webpage link, you can search for topics as—how long can you safely keep meat in the refrigerator, how long it 
takes to boil an egg or whether it’s better to use wooden or plastic cutting boards. The Ask Karen page is available 24/7 and includes the capability 
to chat live with a food safety advisor. 
 

2. USDA Meat and Poultry Hotline—If you prefer to speak directly to a food safety specialist, USDA Meat and Poultry Hotline personnel can answer 
your food safety questions on weekdays year-round. This toll-free telephone service provides answers about the safe storage, handling, and 
preparation of meat, poultry, and egg products. The Hotline can be reached Monday through Friday from 10:00am to 4:00pm Eastern Time and 
provides information in English and Spanish. Outside of these days/hours, there are recorded food safety messages available 24 hours a day. You 
may also send email questions to MPHotline.fsis@usda.gov. USDA Meat and Poultry Hotline toll-free at: 1-888-MPHotline (1-888-674-6854).  
 

3. Email Updates—The USDA Food Safety Inspection Service provides an email subscription service that sends email updates targeted to selected 
topics you have chosen. You may add or delete your selected subscription items at any time. 

 

These three, easy-to-use resources can help keep the food on your dinner table safe. If you would like more information, please visit: 
www.foodsafety.gov. Read full blog article.  
 
 

Education & Resources 
For additional resources, please visit the UC CalFresh website: ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǳŎŎŀƭŦǊŜǎƘΦŎƻƳκǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ 
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The UC CalFresh State Office would love to hear from you! Please e-mail Lindsay Hamasaki at 
lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu to share your  comments on the new format of the Weekly Update, 
stories, photos, or other items you would like to see featured in future Weekly Updates. 

We want to hear from you! The UC CalFresh Weekly Updates are sent by the UC CalFresh State 
Office on behalf of David Ginsburg, Director of the UC CalFresh Nutri-
tion Education Program. Electronic versions of the Weekly Updates 
are also posted on the UC CalFresh website: ƘǧǇΥκκ
ǿǿǿΦǳŎŎŀƭŦǊŜǎƘΦŎƻƳκǿŜŜƪƭȅ-ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ. 

 

 
 
 

 

Webinar: Harnessing the Power of Data to Support Kids Walking and Biking, July 27, 2016, 10:00-11:00 AM PDT 
We are in a time of rapid change when it comes to using data to understand and improve health and safety. Join this webinar to learn how data can be 
used to inform and support Safe Routes to School initiatives. Hear from speakers about the importance of data, learn about ways in which data is 
becoming more accessible and useable to communities, and be inspired by innovative uses of data across the country. To register for this webinar, 
please visit: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/9108156788056804868. 
 

Webinar: Nutrition Facts Label Webinar, July 27, 2016, 10:00-11:00 AM PDT 
Hosted by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Center for Science in the Public Interest (CSPI), this webinar will review the forthcoming 
updates to the Nutrition Facts Label. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3293414833599748612. 
 

Call for Proposals Now Open for the 9th Biennial Childhood Obesity Conference, Deadline: July 28, 2016 
Submit a Session Proposal: 
The 9th Biennial Childhood Obesity Conference hosts invite you to submit a session proposal! Oral presentations will be organized into the following 
eight tracks:  

1. Basic and Applied Research 
2. Build Environment, Land Use and Transportation 
3. Community Nutrition and Physical Activity 
4. Early Childhood (0-5) Education 
5. Food Systems 
6. Marketing to Kids 
7. Healthcare Approaches to Prevention 
8. School and Expanded Learning (After School and Summer) 

 

Session proposals should address achieving greater levels of health equity, and should demonstrate improving outcomes for groups most affected by 
health disparities. Additionally, session proposals that include the utilization of cross-sector collaborations and alliances to plan, implement and evaluate 
their work are encouraged. Submission proposals that focus on reaching children and adolescents who suffer disproportionality from high obesity/
overweight are also encouraged. For additional information on how to submit a session proposal, please visit: http://www.cvent.com/events/9th-
biennial-childhood-obesity-conference/custom-121-24a16f12a73a446f819b56d189a71b1c.aspx.  
 

Pre-Conference Sessions: 
You will also have the opportunity to submit a pre-conference session proposal during the June 2016 open call for proposals. Pre-Conference sessions 
are designed to provide conference attendees a more in-depth training experience, typically in a workshop style format (e.g. how to work collaboratively 
with a cross-sectorial team, public health evaluation 101, how to engage youth in community nutrition and physical activity projects, using new 
technology and social media to engage youth in nutrition and physical activity systems change work, etc.) Please refer to the conference website for the 
most up-to-date instructions on how to submit your proposal. Questions? Please email: childhoodobesityconference@cce.csus.edu. 
 

National Farmers Market Week is August 7-13, 2016! 
National Farmers Market Week—August 7 through August 13—is a time to celebrate the farmers, ranchers and local food 
businesses, as well as the communities that support them. USDA Secretary Tom Vilsack has officially declared August 7 through 
August 13, 2016 as the 17th annual National Farmers Market Week, highlighting the key role that farmers markets play in bringing 
communities together around agriculture. And with more than 8,500 farmers markets around the country, there are lots of 
opportunities to celebrate! If you’re a market manager, USDA has resources to help you celebrate. USDA is offering free online 
National Farmers Market Week graphics and templates to help you customize posters, emails, websites and other promotional 
products. Colorful and neutral options are available, along with a farmers market character alphabet available to create fun and creative text. 
Customizing materials is easy with the help of a short demonstration video. You can also access more resources from the Farmers Market Coalition and 
enter their Farmers Market Poster Contest. You can also check out the American Farmland Trust’s farmers market celebration for recognition of your 
farmers market. And don’t forget to join the celebration online! Twitpic your #marketfav—your favorite part of the farmers market—or post a photo on 
Facebook or Instagram using the hashtags #marketfav and #localiscool. Follow USDA on Twitter for updates about National Farmers Market Week and 
USDA’s local food efforts. Read full blog article. 
 

Webinar: 2015 Farm to School Census Overview, August 11, 2016, 12:00-1:00 PM PST 
In 2015, USDA completed the second national Farm to School Census measuring the extent to which schools are purchasing local foods and completing 
additional farm to school activities. Results show that during the 2014-2015 school year, 42% of all public school districts, private schools and charter 
schools operated farm to school programs. Together, these schools and school districts purchased almost $800 million of local foods. Join USDA, along 
with co-host National Farm to School Network, for a webinar on Thursday August 11 at 12:00 PM PT for an in-depth review of the Farm to School 
Census. Presenters will provide an overview of the Farm to School Census website including the recently posted raw data files and soon to be released 
data explorer tool. Presenters will also describe ways in which Census data can be used at the local, state, and national levels in support of farm to 
school. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://cc.readytalk.com/registration/#/?meeting=h8ikshq668w6&campaign=5ulbhujflsni. 

 
 

Webinar: NUDGES: Behavioral Economics in the Healthy Retail Environment, September 20, 2016, 10:00-11:30 PM PT 
Save the Date for the upcoming webinar hosted by the South Regional Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention Center of 
Excellence. This webinar, “NUDGES: Behavioral Economics in the Healthy Retail Environment,” will focus on the following brief: 
https://becr.sanford.duke.edu/wp-content/uploads/2016/06/SNAP-Ed_BE_ResearchOpps.pdf.  Registration for this webinar will not 
be required. Additional information regarding this webinar will be forthcoming. For additional information, please visit: http://
www.rnece-south.org/#/training/webinars. 

Education & Resources (continued) 
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